			LES Friday Update:  Week 2
 

	Friday, March 27, 2020
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear LES Families,

As we close out the second week apart, I wanted to check-in with our families and make sure you have what you need to stay safe and healthy while you are at home.  If your family is experiencing a need resulting from the COVID-19 school/work closures and need access to food, basic supplies at your home or other necessities, please reach out to Debra Anoff at 410-443- 864-6708 or debra_anoff@hcpss.org, so I can help connect your family with available resources.  We know this is a very difficult time and families may be experiencing unexpected hardships. This is a time when we can come together and ensure that every family is supported and cared for within our LES community.   In addition, please see the message from our Superintendent below regarding technology needs.

Student Technology Survey:
As we plan for continuity of learning, we request that all HCPSS families complete the HCPSS Student Technology Survey. We are working on securing a limited number of Chromebooks and we will do our best to accommodate all families. We are asking parents who have technology and access available at home to indicate so on the first question. Parents who do not have devices or internet access at home should indicate so on the first question and complete the remaining questions.

Continuity of Learning Plan:

Next week begins Phase 2 of HCPSS’ Continuity of Learning Plan.  We want to reiterate the message that Dr. Martirano shared in his March 26 message to the community: “Families can expect to begin hearing from their teachers next week and receiving information and support for students in all grades. I ask you to recognize that in a very short amount of time, we have had to completely reconstruct our entire education delivery model. Please also recognize and support each and every educator who is about to re-engage in work while doing their part to stay healthy and care for their own families. It is critical that we implement our Continuity of Learning plan in a way that increases our likelihood for success so that it may serve all Howard County learners in a comprehensive and effective manner.”  Families can visit the Continuity of Learning websit using this link for learning resources.  These resources are designed to provide children with engaging activities and are not graded.  To facilitate engagement consider choosing the activities with your child.

As always, the most up-to-date information on the impact of COVID-19 here in Howard County Public School System can be found on the HCPSS website using this link. 
Below are a few ideas on how to keep your children engaged in addition to the resources found on our HCPSS website.
Suggestions of activities:
 
(Elementary level) Please consider any of the following activities:
 
*  Reading a book and having a FaceTime book talk with a friend/relative.

*  Writing a letter to someone who might be isolated during this time: an elderly relative, 
someone in the hospital, a member of the military or a friend who might not have siblings at
home.

*  Accessing Wixie or Typing Agent through www.hcpss.me (your children have passwords).

*  Taking a walk or hike outside and playing ISpy type games, playing with sidewalk chalk or any other outdoor activity where social distancing can be honored.

*  Playing board games inside with family.
 
*  Cooking, cleaning, doing crafts or preparing for summer planting.
 
Please know that I am thinking of all our Lisbon families at this time, and wishing everyone a safe and healthy journey as we go forward in the next several weeks.


Stay Safe and Healthy,


 
Mrs. Debra Anoff
Principal
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